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February 4, 2022 
 
PJM Operating Committee (OC) 
 
Re: Illinois CEJA Reliability Guidance 
 
PJM Members: 
 
This message is primarily for Illinois resource owners and operators. PJM has been working closely with 
representatives of Illinois government, including the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency, on the 
development of reliability guidance pursuant to PJM’s articulated role in the Illinois Climate and Equitable 
Jobs Act (CEJA). 
  
PJM has received input from the IMM and Illinois regulators.  PJM is also sharing a draft of this guidance 
with PJM members to allow the affected Illinois generation operators to provide operational feedback to 
PJM on this document with a focus on operational procedures. 
  
PJM will provide an additional update to stakeholders at the next Operating Committee (OC) meeting on 
Feb. 10.  PJM is encouraging any feedback on operational issues prior to the OC discussion, but no later 
than 5 pm, Thursday, February 10, 2022.  The intent is to work with the IL EPA to publish a final version as 
soon after the OC meeting as possible. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael E. Bryson 
 
 
 
 
 


